
Davis High School Community Council Minutes  
November 7, 2018  

6:30 a.m.  
  
  
Attendees:  Greg Wilkey, Bradley Chapple, Corrine Barney, Erik Gunn, Robyn Lawson, Officer Cade 
Bradshaw, Shanna Barker, Gregg Laub, Kate Niederhauser, Julie Taylor, Lance Thaxton, Ivie Laub, 
and Ian Johnson.  
  
Council Chair Shanna Barker welcomed the Council and reviewed the minutes from last 
meeting.  Gregg Laub motioned for approval.  Kate Niederhauser seconded the motion.  The 
minutes were approved.    
  
The student officers reported on fundraisers they are doing:  Sub for Santa, Thanksgiving meal 
fundraiser, and a food drive by the Key Club.  
  
Shanna Barker encouraged attendance at one of the remaining training sessions.  
  
Mr. Wilkey shared a District memorandum on digital citizenship, dated 21 May 2017.  He indicated 
that the District may be updating the memorandum.  The Council is to review the memorandum for 
discussion next month.  The Council discussed the possibility of having an assembly during the 
4th term with Collin Kartchner concerning digital awareness.    
  
Mr. Wilkey and Mr. Chapple presented ACT data from the DHS class of 2018.  The ACT test scores 
improved in all 5 areas.  Benchmark scores also improved.  Maintaining improved scores is a 
difficult task.  It was noted that one of the Community Council goals for 2017 was to improve ACT 
scores.  A big step to maintain the scores is through practice tests.  DHS took a practice test the day 
before.  DHS participation seemed high.  A canvas course is available to review ACT answers and 
explanations.    
  
The Council reviewed the Trustland budget expenditures year-to-date.  Mr. Wilkey shared a 
memorandum from the District indicating DHS enrollment was slightly less than the estimated 
enrollment.  As such, the DHS Trustland budget was reduced by $3823.00.  
  
For next meeting, the Council should review the digital citizenship memorandum.  
  
The next meeting is scheduled for December 5 at 6:30 am.  Lance Thaxton motioned that the 
meeting be adjourned. Kate Niederhauser seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.    
  
 


